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STATEMENTS FROM MAYOR DE BLASIO AND FIRST LADY MCCRAY ON THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVE’S PASSAGE OF H.R.7

H.R. 7 is a piece of legislation that would prevent women from using health insurance for safe family planning.

Statement from Mayor Bill de Blasio:

“The President and Republican House are perpetrating a dangerous and coordinated attack on legal, safe abortions worldwide and as enshrined in our Constitutional law at home. The bill just passed by the House and President Trump’s executive order on overseas funding for family planning will cause widespread suffering and the poorest, most vulnerable women will be the biggest victims. We must do everything in our power to uphold a woman’s right to control her body and her future.”

Statement from First Lady Chirlane McCray:

“The House of Representatives and the White House continue to escalate attacks on women's healthcare. This weekend, 400,000 New Yorkers and millions across the globe said loudly and clearly that these attacks will be beaten back. Women have the right to make choices about their bodies. We will not rest until this freedom of choice is recognized and supported.”
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